
Important dates for your diary 

 

1 May—Bank Holiday 

5 May—Explorers and Discoverers 

Kings and Queens Coronation    

Parade in Trowbridge  

5 May—Jubilee Picnic on the field 

after school 

8 May—Bank Holiday 

9-12 May KS2 SATs 

22 May—Y3/4 Acorn Athletics   

Festival 

24 May—Pentecost Day             

Experience 

26 May—End of Term 5 

 

 

Attendance 

Highest attendance:  

Voyagers 95.71%  

Lost learning: 140 hours  

 

 

 

 

 

@WestAshtonCofE  

 

West Ashton C of E Primary School | Facebook  

We are on Facebook! Please like our page.   

News and Events 

 

Friday 28th April 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Today in our Celebration Collective Worship we celebrated  
Izzy (Voyagers) for the value of friendship,  Brie (Discoverers) 
for the  value of wisdom,  and all of Explorers and Shooting 
Stars for living our school Christian values on their trip to the 
farm yesterday.            

Congratulations to them all.  

 

 

Reminder 
 

The library is open after school on Tuesday and Friday. 

Congratulations to Charlie who is now an   

Unsigned Act, Ollie who is a Gigger and  Luca  

who is a Breakthrough Artist. 

We also congratulated on     

receiving Man of the Match in 

football and a medal for his 

contribution to a rugby       

tournament 

We also said thank 

you, congratulations 

and good luck to Mrs 

Menzies who leaves 

us today for her new 

role closer to home.  

Thank you Mrs     

Menzies for all you 

have done for us. 

https://www.facebook.com/WestAshtonSchoolWilts
mailto:%3ca%20href=%22https://twitter.com/Westashtoncofe?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%22%20class=%22twitter-follow-button%22%20data-show-count=%22false%22%3eFollow%20@Westashtoncofe%3c/a%3e%3cscript%20async%20src=%22https://platform.twitter.com/widgets.js%22%20charset


Today, we looked back on attendance in Term 4.  After an unsettling couple of years, there continues to be a strong focus on attendance from 

the Government and within Acorn Education Trust.  We all know that the evidence shows that the students with the highest attendance 

throughout their time in school gain the best GCSE and A Level results, opening more doors for children to fulfil their potential.  We             

understand that at primary stage, pupils’ attendance is parent lead and therefore want to work with parents to encourage pupils to develop 

healthy attendance habits and want to come to school every day. We want all children to understand the value of good attendance and to 

strive to have this through developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which, when learnt young, will stand them in good stead for 

the rest of their school career and working life, maximising achievement and gaining the greatest benefit from education.  This is why we are 

celebrating.  Certificates were awarded for 100% attendance and stickers for those over 98% but under 100%.  Once again, it was wonderful 

to see how many children there were!  Let’s keep this up in Term 5. 



On Wednesday, we had a visitor named Gavin. He works for Julian House and was            

explaining what they do to help the homeless.  If you didn’t know, Julian House is a charity 

that     provides free food and shelter.  They are in Bath but help people all over the South 

West.  In the last Trowbridge Youth Parliament meeting, we decided to have Julian House as 

our recipient for the fundraising for the event Superheroes vs Villains Fun Run.   At the fun 

run, we are running a stall to help raise money.  It’s on Sunday 25th June from 10am—1pm.  

Please come along and have a go at our game.  More information about the day is in this 

newsletter. 

Elsie and Thalia 

 

Year 6 looked great in their leavers hoodies.  Thank you FOWAS for once again buying 

these for our leavers.  They were a perfectly timed delivery as they were about to leave 

for their residential and then worn a lot! 



This week Shooting Stars and Explorers went to Warleigh Lodge Farm for 
the day. At the farm we got to explore nature, looking for signs of wildlife. 
We found a badgers set, owl pellets and much more. We climbed inside the 
trunk of an old oak tree, rolled down hills, had a ride on the tractor and     
enjoyed running from one field to another. The highlight of our tip was   
feeding the goats, sheep and chickens. We had an amazing day and all the 
children were fantastic ambassadors for our school.  



Last week, Voyagers Class visited Grittleton House for our residential.  We did many activities including a sensory adventure, bush craft,  

archery and zorbing.  We all had so much fun. 

On the last night, the adventure team hosted a disco where we were awarded certificates!  These were presented to us in our celebration 

collective worship today.  

The class’ favourite activity was body zorbing. 

Isabel, Abigail and Thalia. 



We were once again lucky enough to have Aled from Wiltshire Cricket spend the day with us on Wednesday.  He showed the children what 
cricket is, what it looks like and gave them a chance to have a go for themselves.   

 



Our first Play Pod club this week was a great hit 

and imaginations were running wild despite the 

damp!   

It’s not too late to join in the fun.  Sign your child 

up via this link. 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/U9dKnskp50


News from the classes: 

Shooting Stars: We have been making crowns for the Church for the King’s coronation.  Mrs Meehan went to Bert’s Magic Shop for Teachers.  
She bought us a box of magic pens, rubbers and writing books. Bert came back to school with her to check we are doing lots of writing. We 
have been writing about castles. We have also been to the farm.  We saw pigs and we fed the lambs. Rhiannon 

Explorers: This week we went to the farm; we had lots of fun. When we were there we went inside a living tree, we fed lambs, we rolled down 
hills, we went in the goat pen and fed them and fed some chickens. We also found an owl pellet that had a bones inside; we will put it in water 
to see what sort of animals it eats. On Wednesday we played quick cricket. We loved it. In English we wrote about the farm trip and when it is 
finished we are going to send it to Rose and Julian (the farmers). It has been a very good week. Fynn and Luca 

Discoverers: In maths, Y4 have been showing what they have learnt about decimals and Year 3 have been doing a fractions assessment.  In 
English, we have created and written a missing poster for Varjak Paw.  We have been learning what a listed building is and making a poster 
about why a building should be preserved. 

Voyagers: This week in maths, year 6 have been leaning about angles in triangles.  Year 5 were learning about angles and perimeter. In     
English, we planned a glossary for a non-fiction book. In reading we have a new book, The Incredible Ecosystems of Planet Earth. We have 
learnt about the tea room (la café) and the food and drink they sell in French. We are learning about Islam and the celebration of Eid at the end 

of Ramadan.   We have started a new topic in history, learning about the ancient Maya civilisation.  

 

As we rapidly head towards the final term of the year, I wanted to remind you that Sports Day is planned for Tuesday 11th  
July and share some key new dates.  On Thursday 13th July, we are planning on taking the whole school to Bristol Wild 
Place Project and on Friday 14th July there is going to be a Leavers Disco.  Everyone is invited as a celebration of Y6s time 

with us.  The FOWAS Summer Fair is on Friday 30th June.  

 

Finally, you will notice our front doors are rather different to normal. Discover Trowbridge have asked that to celebrate the coronation of King 
Charles III they want support to dress our town and light up our windows and buildings in celebration!  There are a number of homes and busi-
nesses who are decorating windows as part of Trowbridge’s Royal Window Wanderland 2023.  You can find a map of locations here and the 
windows are on display from 1 –8 May. 

I hope you have a lovely Bank Holiday weekend. 

Best wishes, 

Alex Blake-Thwaite 

https://www.windowwanderland.com/event/trowbridge-2023/


 

National Online Safety Update 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

Voyagers—

Trowbridge library 

book club 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ashton and our Trowbridge Youth parliament representatives will be 

running a stall at this event. Please note the date and come along and enjoy 

the games and the run. 



  

 

 

 


